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Hi Evan

Further to the email dated 12 July I received from you regarding the renaming a
part of Granuaille Crescent, Bangalow.

I would like to offer a suggestion for the name change as offered in this letter.

That whole block at the top of the hill out to St Helena Ridge, and down to
Bangalow, that now has been subdivided was once owned by a gentleman by the
name of James Noble. James Noble built the house that I now live in, called
Jelbon Leigh. Jelbon Leigh is a significant, local architectural landmark and is
heritage listed.

I would like to propose the name of Noble Lane/Road/Street/Crescent or
Jelbon Lane/Road/Street/Crescent as a tribute to a pioneering
settler/family, that was directly associated with that exact area of Bangalow, who
ended up being quite a local character from what I have been led to believe by
the Bangalow Historical Society, they even have a picture of him skipping down
the main street of Bangalow hanging on their wall! James Noble was obviously
instrumental in the early days of the establishment of Bangalow Township, so I
feel it would be appropriate to honour his contribution to the area this way.

Please see link below for further historical information on Jelbon Leigh.

http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/heritageapp/ViewHeritageItemDetails.aspx?
ID=1260058

Kind regards

Mitch Carter

mailto:mitch.carter@mobilekitchens.com.au
mailto:submissions@byron.nsw.gov.au
http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/heritageapp/ViewHeritageItemDetails.aspx?ID=1260058
http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/heritageapp/ViewHeritageItemDetails.aspx?ID=1260058

